
  

NEWSLETTER OF THE CALIFORNIA HISTORICAL ARTILLERY SOCIETY 
FEBRUARY 2010  

Dispatches from the Dog Tent 
   Ted Miljevich 

   What an excellent setting for our annual meeting 
last Sunday!  Almost half the unit was treated to 
the fine facility at the Ca. Military Museum.  Thank 
you to those that voted in this year’s unit election.  
Your command staff will certainly strive to live up to 
your high expectations. 
 
   There are two activities on the board for February 
to start us getting back up to speed for coming 
campaign season. First up is a living history day 
February 6th at the Old Sac Ca. Military History 
Museum.  See the separate article contained within, 
or the e-mail call to arms for this one.  Then the 
weekend of February 20th, we will have our first 
work party in Salinas to begin working on        
equipment repairs and maintenance. 
 
   For any of you contemplating attending the NCWA 
winter quarters educational weekend Feb 27-28, 
there will be many classes and information      
available to help you with your impression and   
living history. 
 
Museum Days 
 
   CHAS has accepted an invitation to participate 
the Ca. Military Museum on Feb 6 for Museum 
Days. This will be a full day of living history with a 
cannon on display in front of the museum.  For 
those of you that attended the annual meeting last 
Sunday, you already know how awesome the       
interior displays are at the museum, and our job 
is to add to the street scene. We will be paying back 
the museum for the use of their excellent facilities 
for our meeting. 
 
   As an added bonus, our friends from the 143rd 
Field Artillery, CA Nat Gd, will be there as well with 
one of their new light 105's. This is the unit we sent 
off from Camp Roberts. 
  
   The day runs from 9 to 5, and we need to be there 
at 8 a.m. to unload the gun, park our cars at the 
Towe museum, then shuttle back to the             
museum.  We can use people throughout the day, 
so let me know if you can and would like to attend. 

Commander’s Call 
   Alan Ginos 

   CHAS's 12th annual membership meeting was a 
complete success!  We had an excellent day of good 
weather, except after the meeting it started to rain 
for us going all going home. Our new location at the 
California Military Museum in Old Sacramento was 
just great.  The museum, and especially Dan Sebby, 
the museum’s curator,  were excellent hosts. I was 
aware of the facility as last year's PACWR meetings 
were held in the same location.  Our members 
seemed very happy with the centralized location 
and the facility itself. There was overwhelming sup-
port to continue the annual meeting in the January 
time frame and Sunday slot. The pot luck food idea 
was again a complete success. Our members 
brought the usual assortment of side dishes and 

continued on next page 

Ted was presented the “Chief Cat Wrangler” award 
by Scott Foster, on behalf of the Board of Directors, 
for his many years of service as CHAS President 



 

goodies. Special thanks to Donna Schulken and 
Teri Moretti for organizing the main course chicken 
part of our meal. Thanks to Jeannine Morgan and 
Mike Johnson for preparing food display and doing 
the miscellaneous work to make it all look and taste 
so good. 
 
   Our organization’s overall membership is down 
just a little but the turnout for the meeting was as 
high as ever.  It is for sure great to see so many 
turn out for the event. The meeting's “theme”, or 
maybe better to say “my” theme was making our 
membership aware of our financial situation. It was 
brought up in the meeting that we have $45,000 in 
our treasury, compared with some other reenacting 
clubs reporting in the few thousands. Well yes, we 
do have a good reserve, thanks in not small part 
to our penny pinching treasure Mike Johnson. But 
as we all know we have a lot of ongoing expenses 
and we really need a new source of income to    
maintain that reserve and to keep the organization 
going.  Yes we are working on the down sizing as we 
have talked about before. But we need to keep in 
mind that various expenses that were underwritten 
in the past are becoming the here and 
now expenses of today and the future.   
 
   There were a lot of thanks and acknowledgements 
of our members and sponsors and award recipients 
as always. The minutes will reflect this long and 
complete list. This year marked the first time       
nobody received any plaques, gifts or even a       
certificate from me as President. I did this          
personally to reflect that we have to watch ALL    
expenditures.  It was hard not to reward those who 
have done so much for the organization as in times 
past. Maybe I went too far in my message. I know it 
does not cost much to do even a simple paper    
certificate, but it was the theme I was behind. I 
know I got an ear full on the way home from 
Jeannine about what I did.  I just want to set the 
record straight that it was my decision, not the 
board’s, to play the “spend no money on the annual 
meeting” game. 
 
   Thanks to Mike Johnson for the usual picture 
slide show of the year 2009. There was a special 
part mid-way through showing many pictures of 
Norm Roger over the years as a reenactor.  We all 
remember and miss Norm as he departed us mid- 
year in 2009.  2009, was Norm's year as he will  
always be remembered as the recipient of BOTH our 
unit's highest awards - the Ed Pico Historian Award 
and the Larry Schneider Member of the Year award.  
 

   The next board meeting will be held on Thursday 
February 18th , 6:00 pm at the Marie Callender's in 
Concord. As always, you may attend or contact 
your member at large.  

“Dispatches...” - Cont. The Recruiting Desk 
   Wes Faubel 

   Wake up boys!  I can almost hear Boots and    
Saddles in the distance.  It is time to gather all of 
the that old equipment out of the attic and begin 
shining the brass for our first inspection.  But, first 
if you have not done so, send in your current       
reenlistment papers before we have to send ‘round 
the ladies of the Sanitary Commission with their 
wooden spoons! 
 
   The annual meeting was a huge success with 
many sets of reenlistment papers and safety tests 
being submitted for processing; so many that we 
here at the Camp Casualty Personnel Bureau have 
not quite made our way through them.  You will 
have to wait until next month’s dispatches for a 
current membership report! 
 
   Also congratulations to Nathan Bricklin, winner 
of the annual CHAS $25 shopping spree on Café 
Press.  
 

See you on the parade ground. 
 

Yr Obedient Svt 
Lt Casualty 

Fort Point 



 

 

CHAS 2009 Captain’s Awards 
 

Cannoneer of the Year to Pvt. Terry Thompson 
 

The 3rd U.S. Artillery Battery L & M consolidated 

wishes to express its deep appreciation to 
 

Pvt. Terry Thompson 
 

For willingness to cheerfully do any required tasks 

at events; for substantial management and hands 

on time maximizing results from the food operation 

at Duncans Mills; for good cannon drill skills and 
filling in as an NCO as needed; and for being a good 

ambassador to the public. 
 

Presented this twenty fourth day of January 2010 
 

Alan Ginos 

Captain 

Battery L & M Consolidated, 3rd U.S. Artillery 
 

Cannoneer of the Year to Pvt. Karla Thompson 
 

The 3rd U.S. Artillery Battery L & M consolidated 

wishes to express its deep appreciation to 
 

Pvt. Karla Thompson 
 

For willingness to cheerfully do any required tasks 

at events; for demonstrating competent skill at all 

gun crew assignments: and all the while being a 

good ambassador to the public. 
 

Presented this twenty fourth day of January 2010 
 

Alan Ginos 
Captain 

Battery L & M Consolidated, 3rd U.S. Artillery 

 

Recruit of the Year to Pvt. Justin Ruther 
 

The 3rd U.S. Artillery Battery L & M consolidated 

wishes to express its deep appreciation to 
 

Pvt. Justin Ruther 
 

For patiently waiting your turn this year to be old 

enough to be on the field of battle; then demon-

strating enthusiasm and competence as a driver 

this year; and for cheerful willingness to do what-
ever is asked of you at events and work parties. 

 

Presented this twenty fourth day of January 2010 
 

Alan Ginos 

Captain 

Battery L & M Consolidated, 3rd U.S. Artillery 

Driver of the Year to Pvt. Michael Sablan 
 

The 3rd U.S. Artillery Battery L & M consolidated 

wishes to express its deep appreciation to 

 

Pvt. Michael Sablan 

 
For becoming a relied upon driver and lead driver 

this year; for substantial recruiting efforts with 

family and friends; for stepping up to successfully 

coordinate the Old Sac Gold Rush Days event; and 

for patience shown in waiting for last year‟s award 
to be presented. 

Presented this twenty fourth day of January 2010 
 

Alan Ginos 

Captain 
Battery L & M Consolidated, 3rd U.S. Artillery 

Artificer of the Year Award to Bob Lee 
 

The 3rd U.S. Artillery Battery L & M consolidated 

wishes to express its deep appreciation to 
 

Pvt. Robert Lee 
 

For your contributions, research and commitment 

to the creation and advancement of the Artificer im-

pression; building and rebuilding multiple wagons; 

and general support of equipment needs and repair 
in support of our Battery impression.  

 

Presented this twenty fourth day of January 2010 
 

Alan Ginos 
Captain 

Battery L & M Consolidated, 3rd U.S. Artillery 

Commander’s Appreciation Award to  

1st Sgt. Scott Foster 
 

The 3rd U.S. Artillery Battery L & M consolidated 

wishes to express its deep appreciation to 
 

1st. Sgt. Scott Foster 
 

For being a first shirt that actually is a good go   

between for officers and enlisted men; for being a 

good ambassador to brigade staff; for taking charge 

of safety testing and other administrative roles at 
and outside events; for resourcefulness shown in 

linstock and solid round development; and for being 

a good confidant and mentor to the command staff 

over many years. 
 

Presented this twenty fourth day of January 2010 
 

Alan Ginos 

Captain 

Battery L & M Consolidated, 3rd U.S. Artillery 



 

Annual Meeting 



“Cav 101”

Camp Warhorse, Salinas CA

California Historical Artillery Society
Proudly Presents

March 20-21, 2010

BE A PART OF THIS FIRST EVER EXPERIENCE!

Group Lessons in Horsemanship and
Trails/Obstacles for the Novice Rider

Private and Semi-Private Lessons Available

~ featuring ~

Becky Hart
Chef d’Equipe, Endurance

United States Equestrian Federation

To secure your participation for one of only twenty available spaces
mail your check for $75.00, made payable to CHAS, immediately to:

Cav101 c/o Wes Faubel
7393 Meconium Way
Marysville, CA 95901

$75.00 per rider includes: use of horse and tack, six meals, two group
riding lessons, dismounted classes in grooming, tacking, historical

briefing and horse games on Sunday.
CAMPING IS AVAILABLE (No Hook-ups)

 CLASS TIMES: Friday, March 19th, 6:00-7:00 p.m. (pre-event meeting with
instructor), Saturday, March 20th, 8:00 to 12:00 noon, 1:00 to 5:00 p.m.,  

GAMES AND EVENTS: Sunday, March 21th, 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 



 

   Thank you to all who voted in the recent         

elections.  I will strive to make the coming           

reenacting season enjoyable and memorable for    
everyone. 

 

   Late last year I e-mailed a survey to all CHAS   

civilians.  To date, I have received only four       

completed surveys.  I am interested in what        

activities you would like the Sanitary Commission 
to engage in during events.   

 

   CHAS members are required to complete annual 

safety testing.  Additionally, the NCWA is now      

requiring annual safety testing; they have adopted 
the PACWR safety tests.  All safety tests are      

available on our website, www.warhorse.org in the 

Members section.   If you haven‟t already done so, 

please take a few minutes to print the appropriate 

Rules and Regulations and safety tests.  All civilians 

must complete the CHAS Camp Safety Test and the 
PACWR General Safety Test. These are open book 

tests.  Please send the CHAS tests to Wes Faubel 

and the NCWA tests to me for signature and       

forwarding to the appropriate person at NCWA. 

 
   There are several opportunities for civilian       

reenactors to participate in activities in February 

and March:   

 

 Military Day at the California Military Museum 

in Old Town Sacramento on February 6.  This is 
an opportunity to support the modern troops.  

We have the opportunity to support the troops 

and talk with the public about the important 

role the Sanitary Commission played during the 

American Civil War.  
 

 NCWA Winter Quarters will be held February 26 

– 28 in Benicia, California.  This is an excellent 

and growing educational event.  Some of the 

instructors are well known throughout the    

national reenacting community.   
 

 Mooney Grove in Visalia, hosted by CWRS, 

March 5 – 7, is a small event.  In the past I have 

enjoyed strolling through the camps and        

sutlers, as well as becoming better acquainted 
with the ladies of the Washington Artillery, who 

support Duncans Mills and are usually camped 

near our unit at Moorpark.   

 

   During lunch at the annual meeting interest was 

expressed in a sewing weekend in Santa Nella.  
More information will follow as plans for the      

weekend are developed.  

Civilian Corner 
   Judith Boling 

   What a wonderful day we had this past Sunday at 

our annual meeting that was held at the Military 

Museum in Old Sac.  I would like to thank Ted and 
the rest of the board for an enjoyable and           

informative meeting.  Ted‟s message was; we need 

to increase revenue and decrease costs.  Funny 

that is what I heard at work this morning at our 

quarterly meeting. And, with an organization like 

CHAS that is where FUNDRAISING comes in. 
 

   As most of you heard if you were at the meeting, 

fundraising needs a lot of assistance. Or better put, 

Donna needs a lot of assistance.  I was very pleased 

at the request for SHARES cards by folks who were 
there .  Wes Faubel took a large handful and will be 

including them in with your membership card for 

this year.  If you don‟t have a Lucky, SAVE MART,  

S-Mart or Food Maxx grocery store available in your 

area maybe someone you know does and they can 
help too. Remember your name is not associated 

with the cards and they don‟t track your individual 

purchases, so get the cards and most importantly 

start to use them right away. 
 

   Don‟t forget to sign up for Good Search as your 

search engine.  It will allow you to donate to CHAS 

via not only using the search engine, but if you 

happen to purchase anything online from         

companies such as Amazon, eBay, Bed, Bath and 
Beyond to name a few will donate a percentage of 

your purchase through Good Search to 

CHAS.  Keep in mind this is an easy way to help 

our organization without anything extra out of our 

pockets. 
 

   Please look to your employer for possible          

donations.  Large corporations have foundations as 

part of their organization that donates to              

non-profits.  CHAS is a registered non-profit        

organization; that means that any donation from 
individuals or corporations is tax deductible.  When 

you do your taxes this year and you find you may 

need to increase your non-profit deductions for 

2010, think of CHAS.  100% of your donation is tax 

deductible to the extent of the law that is allowable; 
you benefit and so does CHAS. 
 

   Let us all start thinking out of the box for new 

ideas!  I look forward to hearing from all of you with 

what you have to say! 
 

   We finally have a sponsor for the Fundraiser   

Dinner.  I will meet with him within the next few 

weeks and will hopefully have more information by 

our next issue of the Cannon‟s Mouth. 
 

   Keep thinking of ideas and let me know… 

dschulken@earthlink.net or 209-826-1611. 

Fundraising 
   Donna Schulken 

http://www.warhorse.org
mailto:dschulken@earthlink.net


Become a

3rdU.S.Artillery
Team Driver!

Do you have what it takes to
become one of only a

who do what we do?
handful of people in the world

Contact Cpl Mike Johnson
for information
(916)832-6155

3rdusmounted@warhorse.org
or visit us at the next event!

Do we have a seat for you!



The Tavern Times     

http://17thvirgina.homestead.com/PubMavericks.html 

 

2010 January Edition 
 

Welcome to the first edition of the 

Tavern Times, for 2010. The Official 

Newsletter of the Cock & Pullet Pub 

and Mavericks Gaming Hall.  We 

wish you all a Happy New Year. 

 

2010 Cock & Pullet Mug 

 

The new edition of the Cock & Pullet 

Mug will be on sale in 2010.  The 

color for this year will be either 

Purple or Wine 

 

Mugs will be on sale at our first event.  

We do still have 12 of last years 

mugs, so if you did not get the  2009 

collectors edition, you still have your 

chance to do so at the first event.  We 

will, as usual be selling out the old 

stock of mugs prior to starting the sale 

of the new edition. 

 

 

Accounting Department 

 

Last year we were pleased and 

privileged to take back a very sizeable 

contribution to Camp Moore, LA.   

 

In November, members of the Cock & 

Pullet Pub and Maverick’s Gaming 

Hall traveled to Camp Moore to 

participate in the Annual Reenactment 

there and to present to the members of 

Camp Moore a check for the 

donations raised in California through 

the sale of the Cock & Pullet mugs, t 

shirts, raffle tickets, and Gaming 

Table proceeds.   

 

We were able, with the generous 

donations from our friends that  

 

participated in our activities here in 

California, the Washington Artillery, 

and others that donated to present 

Camp Moore with a check for $ 

3250.00.   

 

This sum includes not only the 

monies raised at the Pub and 

Gaming Hall, but also a VERY 

generous donation from the 

Washington Artillery, Doug and 

Pam Carroll, Scott and Donnalee 

Simmons, Paul and Janet 

DeNublio, and numerous others that 

their names escape me at this time.   

 

This brings the total contributions 

that the good people of California 

have donated to Camp Moore to 

approximately a little over 

$18.000.00 since our initial inception 

of the idea of the Cock & Pullet Pub 

and Maverick’s Gaming Hall. 

 

We of the Cock & Pullet Pub and 

Maverick’s Gaming Hall would like 

to take this opportunity to thank each 

and every person that has in any way 

helped support Camp Moore and 

keeping the doors open for this 

Historic Treasure or our Nation. 

   

It is because of all of you that have 

made a generous donation in these 

hard economic times that we are able 

each year to take YOUR donation 

back to Camp Moore and present it 

on behalf of you all.  

  

The Good people at Camp Moore 

thank you all, each and everyone for 

your sacrifice, and generosity to 

them.  

Should any of you ever find your 

way to New Orleans Louisiana, 

please take the short drive to 

Camp Moore to visit and say 

“hey” to them.  They will be most 

happy to see and meet you, and 

will no doubt express their most 

heartfelt thanks to you in person.  

Please drop by if you are every 

there on vacation or passing 

through. 

 

 

 

Plank Owners Annual 

Meeting 

_________ 
 

On 2 January 2010 the Annual 

Plank Holders and Cast meeting of 

the Cock & Pullet Pub and 

Maverick’s Gaming Hall was 

held.  Those in attendance were: 

 

Sam Frankl 

Philip Gallanders 

Roger and Rosie Hill 

Dale and Bobbe Jacobs 

Kevin Miller 

Scott and Donnalee Simmons 

James Tebbetts 

 

We would like to express or 

appreciation and our thanks to the 

Jacobs for hosting the Annual 

Meeting this year.   

As is our custom we all got 

together for a “Salt the Well” 

poker game between the dealers 

and the Bar staff.  I am pleased to 

announce that we raised as our 

opening stake for the year 2010 is 

$165.00. 

http://17thvirgina.homestead.com/PubMavericks.html


Minutes of the Annual Meeting 

 

Annual Report: 

 

Dale Jacobs announced that we 

had the pleasure of taking back to 

Camp Moore $3250.00.  The 

Donation well received, great C&P 

we did $ 400.00 at Camp Moore. 

Philip Gallanders reported that we 

did 6 events in 2009, every one 

worked hard this year. Thank you 

for all that you did! 

 

New Business: 

 

Target Events: 

 

March 6-7  

Blythe 

 

March 13-14  

Knights Ferry 

 

April 16-18  

Mariposa 

 

May 1-2  

Fairview Park 

 

May 14-16  

Gibson Ranch 

 

June  

Acton 

(TBD/Tentive) 

 

July 16-18 

Duncan Mills 

 

September 18-19  

Tres Pinos 

 

October 29-31 

Spring Mountain Ranch 

(Tentive) 

 

November 20-21  

Camp Moore 

 

 

 

 

Mug Color for 2010: 

 

Purple/Wine 

 

Modify logo banner to include a 

commutative 2010 banner to 

celebrate the 10
th

 year of operation. 

  

New Business: 

  

Repair on Sign. 

 

Several members will check into 

having the iron around the sign 

redone and repaired. New Storage 

of sign  and  equipment given that 

Kevin will be moving possibly in 

2011. 

 

Addition of New Plank Owners: 

 

The subject of possible additions of 

new “Plank Owners” and cast 

members in additional years was 

brought up.  

It was  decided that should we ever 

decide to add additional “Plank 

Owners”, that it will only be opened 

to those people that have taken an 

active role in the Cock & Pullet Pub 

or Maverick’s Gaming Hall  as cast 

member for a period of at least two 

years prior: be people of good 

standing in the reenacting 

community and with the “Plank 

Owners” of the Cock & Pullet Pub: 

of good temperament and ability to 

not only add to the reputation but 

also be willing and able to help with 

the logistics, set up, take down, 

transportation, and operation of the 

Pub and Gaming Hall.  The 

proposed new “Plank Owners” will 

be subject to a vote of the “Plank 

Owners”, and must be approved by a 

unanimous vote, in addition to 

making the customary investment as 

a “Plank Owner” of the sign. 

 

Targeted Events for  2010  

 

March 6-7 

ACWS   Blythe 

March 19-21 

 

ACWA   Knights Ferry                

Knight’s Ferry, CA 

 

April 16-18 

ACWA Mariposa,                      

Mariposa, CA 

                

May 1(tentative)  

 

ACWS  Fairview Park 

Costa Mesa, CA 

 

May  14-16 

NCWA  Gibson Ranch                

Sacramento, CA 

 

June (TBD/Tentive) 

Acton 

 

July 16-18 

CHAS Civil War Days 

Duncan Mills, CA August 

 

September 18-19 

        NCWA  Tres Pinos                 

Tres Pinos, CA  

 

October 29-31 

ACWS  Spring Mountain  

Las Vegas, NV 

(Tentive) 

 

November 20-21                                  

Camp Moore, CA 

 

Camp Moore Tax ID Number 

 

For those of you that will need this 

for your upcoming Extortion from 

the Federal Government (Damn 

Yankees), here is the Tax ID 

number for Camp Moore: 

72-1192862 

 



Federal Cavalry Training Course 2010 
 
Every third weekend during the 2010 year, there will be a Civil War Cavalry Training Event 
sponsored by the 7th Ohio Cavalry Regiment.  This Cavalry course will be at: 
 

Soledad Canyon Guest Ranch 
7061 Soledad Canyon Rd 
Acton, CA 93510-2222 

 
There will be training on: 
 

1.  Care for the horse.  
2.  The different formations and commands.  
3.  We will go out on a patrol (Trail ride) and practice all the different formations.  
4.  Battlefield desensitizing your mount (Advance course). 
5.  Shooting and saber drills (Advance course). 
 
There is plenty of room for camping and trailer space. So bring your horse!  For those of you that 
don’t own a horse, there will be a limited number of horses available for you to ride and learn off 
of. Please reserve ahead of time to make sure ones there for you (the deadline is the Thursday 
before the weekend).  
 
For more information or to reserve a horse, Call (661) 618-8266 or (951) 240-1150  
 
Email us at ohio7thcav@yahoo.com, or visit http://7thohiocavalry.yolasite.com 
 
Thank you, and hope to see you when “Boots and Saddles” is called! 
 
Lieut. Jeff Thompson, 
7th Ohio Cavalry Reg’t 

 

 
 

Weekend event schedule 
 

January 16-17 
Feb 20-21 
March 13-14 (Changed Date) 
April 17-18 
May 15-16 
June 19-20 

July 17-18 
August 21-22 
September 18-19 
October 16-17 
November 20-21 
December 18-19 

 
 
Please call and let us know when you’re planning on arriving. For meals will be available and 
space to camp.  



 
GENERAL PUBLIC FLYER ONLY 

7th ANNUAL 

CIVIL WAR RE-ENACTMENT   
APRIL 9th, 10th and 11th, 2010    

TROOPS NOW FORMING FOR BATTLE AT 

PRADO REGIONAL PARK  
A 

SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA CIVIL WAR  
ASSOCIATION SPONSORED EVENT 

WITH SUPPORT FROM THE   

CITY OF CHINO, SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY REGIONAL PARKS, SURROUNDING COMMUNITIES 
AND 

THE CITY OF CHINO’S BOY SCOUT TROOP 202  
!!!!!!!!!! INVITE YOU TO RELIVE AMERICAN HISTORY!!!!!!!!!  

2 SHOW BATTLES WITH LIVING HISTORY AND ENCAMPMENT TOURS DAILY 
SHOW BATTLES SCHEDULED FOR 1:00 P.M. & 6:00 P.M. SATURDAY AND 11:00 A.M. & 3:00 P.M. SUNDAY 

PRADO REGIONAL PARK IS LOCATED WITHIN THE CITY OF CHINO AND IS OPEN FROM 7:30 A.M. TO 7:00 P.M.  DAILY 
 SCOUT BATTLE TO BE HELD SATURDAY AT 3:00 PM. MUST REGISTER FOR SCCWA CAMP-OUT TO PARTICIPATE    

INFANTRY, MOUNTED CAVALRY AND FULL SCALE ARTILLERY DEMONSTRATIONS 
COME AND SEE WHAT LIFE WAS LIKE FOR A CIVIL WAR SOLDIER OF THE BLUE AND THE GRAY DURING 

THE MID 1860’S AND CIVIL WAR IN THE STATE OF CALIFORNIA’S LARGEST REGIONAL PARK  
75 FULL HOOK-UP/RV CAMP SITES AVAILABLE, $30.00 PER NIGHT BY ADVANCED RESERVATION   

FOOD VENDORS AVAILABLE FOR BREAKFAST, LUNCH AND DINNER STARTING FRIDAY EVENING 
FASHION SHOW/FIELD HOSPITAL/WOMENS TEA AND SOCIAL/PERIOD SUTLERS 

$10.00 PARKING FEE WILL BE CHARGED BY THE COUNTY FOR ALL VEHICLES ENTERING PRADO REGIONAL PARK  
$10.00 ADULT ADMISSION SINGLE DAY OR $15.00 WEEKEND PASS  

$5.00 CHILD ADMISSION 2-12 YEARS SINGLE DAY OR $7.50 WEEKEND PASS –CHILDREN UNDER 2 YEARS FREE 
BOY, GIRL AND CUB SCOUTS AND PARENTS IN SCOUT UNIFORMS WILL BE CHARGED $2.00 TO ENTER THE CIVIL WAR RE-ENACTMENT  EVENT 

PROCEEDS TO BENEFIT ABRAHAM SIMPSON EAGLE SCOUT SCHOLARSHIP FOUNDATION 
THE REGIONAL SCOUT CAMP-OUT HOSTED BY THE SCCWA IS A SEPARATE FEE AND EVENT THAT IS 

HELD IN CONJUNCTION WITH THE CIVIL WAR RE-ENACTMENT. FEE IS $20.00 PER SCOUT OR SCOUTER   
(BOY, GIRL & CUB SCOUT UNITS WELCOME FOR OVERNIGHT CAMPING) MAKE RESERVATIONS NOW! 
CROSS–CUT SAW COMPETITION, TUG-O-WAR AND SIGNAL TOWER CONSTRUCTION PROVIDED BY THE SCCWA WITH SIGN-UP SHEETS AVAILABLE AT CHECK- IN        

ALL SCOUT TROOPS AND PACKS PLEASE MAKE YOUR WEEKEND CAMPING RESERVATIONS BY JANUARY 1ST  2010

SCCWA SPECIAL EVENTS FOR CAMPING, FOOD VENDOR & SUTLER RESERVATIONS – (909) 590-1764 
PRADO REGIONAL PARK FOR GENERAL INFORMATION & RV CAMP RESERVATIONS – (909) 597-4260 
SCCWA SCOUT CAMP-OUT RESERVATIONS – (909) 590-1897or FirstMaine.Cav@Verizon.Net 

ALTERNATE DATE FOR EVENT IN CASE OF RAIN, MAY 15th and 16th, 2010   
 FOR FURTHER INFORMATION OR TO VIEW OUR PROMOTIONAL VIDEO, REFER TO OUR WEBSITE at: SCCWA.com  
Southern California Civil War Association INC. is a non-profit educational corporation - Tax I.D. # 26-0575085 



 

3rd US Roster Assignments 2009 

 

Role Name Report To 

Commanding Officer Ginos, Alan 

Executive Officer  Faubel, Wes Captain 

1st Sergeant Foster, Scott Captain 

 

 

Gun/Team 1 
 

Chief of Piece Foster, Scott Captain  

Gun Cpl Alto, Scott Gun Sgt. 

Cannoneer Ahrenholz, Ray Gun Sgt. 

Cannoneer Hall, David Gun Sgt. 

Cannoneer Jacobsen, Jake Gun Sgt. 

Cannoneer Lemasters, Michael Gun Sgt. 

Cannoneer Lincoln, Rafferty Gun Sgt. 

Cannoneer Rejaian, Amir Gun Sgt. 

Cannoneer Sablan, Scott Gun Sgt. 

Cannoneer Thompson, Karla Gun Sgt. 
 

 

Team Corporal Johnson, Mike Gun Sgt. 

Driver Berry, Mike Team Cpl. 

Driver Bricklin, Nathan Team Cpl. 

Driver Burtz, Dan Team Cpl. 

Driver Faubel, Loreleigh Team Cpl. 

Driver Miljevich, Ted Team Cpl. 

Driver Virga, Tony Team Cpl. 
 

 

Artificers 

Chief Artificer Griffith, Loren 1st. Sgt. 

Artificer Blair, Michael Chief Art. 

Artificer Boling, Roger Chief Art. 

Artificer Faubel, Tristan           Chief Art. 

Artificer Johnson, Dave Chief Art. 

Artificer Lee, Robert Chief Art. 

Artificer Plocher, Al Chief Art. 

Artificer Weston, Mark Chief Art. 
 

 

 

Signal Corps 

Private Mosher, Chris 1st. Sgt. 

 

 

Role Name Report To 

Stable Sgt. Winfrey, Dennis XO 

Teamster Faubel, Melinda XO 

Teamster Casini, Paul XO 

Commissary Sgt. Moretti, Scott 1st. Sgt. 

 

Gun/Team 2 
 

Chief of Piece Duncan, George 1st. Sgt.  

Gun Cpl Boyd, John Gun Sgt. 

Cannoneer Bono, Joe Gun Sgt. 

Cannoneer Dunne, Cary Gun Sgt. 

Cannoneer Ebert, Bob Gun Sgt. 

Cannoneer Gluch, Josh Gun Sgt. 

Cannoneer Lincoln, Barbara Gun Sgt. 

Cannoneer Sablan, Mike Gun Sgt. 

Cannoneer Thompson, Terry Gun Sgt. 
 

 

Team Corporal Moretti, Teri Gun Sgt. 

Driver Christiansen, Jessica Team Cpl. 

Driver Gilliland, John Team Cpl. 

Driver Griffith, Naomi Team Cpl. 

Driver Horton, Jim Team Cpl. 

Driver Rejaian, Katie Team Cpl. 

Driver Ruther, Justin Team Cpl. 

Driver Sullivan, Lisa Team Cpl. 

Driver Thompson, Doug Team Cpl. 

Driver Whitehead, Dave Team Cpl. 
 

 

 

Unassigned   

Unassigned Amari, Gary 1st. Sgt. 

Unassigned Bailey, Wendy 1st. Sgt. 

Unassigned Bradford, Bryan 1st. Sgt. 

Unassigned Bradford, Lisa 1st. Sgt. 

Unassigned Byrne, Jeanne 1st. Sgt. 

Unassigned Claytor, Kermit 1st. Sgt. 

Unassigned Ensign, Sue 1st. Sgt. 

Unassigned Foster, Matt 1st. Sgt. 

Unassigned Foley, Mike  1st. Sgt. 

Unassigned Foley, Shirley  1st. Sgt. 

Unassigned Fulks, Andy 1st. Sgt. 

Unassigned Hawkins, Bill 1st. Sgt. 

Unassigned Justiniano, Joe 1st. Sgt. 

Unassigned Langman, Chip 1st. Sgt. 

Unassigned Maciver, Al 1st. Sgt. 

Unassigned Martinez, Thomas 1st. Sgt. 

Unassigned Rogers, Keith 1st. Sgt. 

Unassigned Rogers, Laurie 1st. Sgt. 

Unassigned Sims, Ed 1st. Sgt. 

 



 

2010 Schedule of Events Note: “$” & “$$” denotes revenue producing events for CHAS 

February 
 

Feb 6     California Military Museum, Old Sac. 
    1 gun and crew for static display.  
  Contact Alan Ginos.   
 

Feb 20 - 21 Equipment Work Party. Camp Warhorse. 
  Indoor equipment. Contact Alan Ginos. 
 

Feb 26- 28 NCWA Winter Quarters.  Benicia. 
 

March 
 

March 6 - 7  Work Party. Camp Warhorse.  Driver and 
  cannoneer training Sunday. 
  Contact Alan Ginos. 
 

 

Mar 19 - 21  CAV 101.  Camp Warhorse, Salinas.   
  Begins Friday night for those who can  
  make it.  Contact Wes Faubel.   
 

Mar 19 - 21  Oakhurst. NCWA Living History.   
  Attend as individuals. 
 

Mar 27 - 28  CAV 101 Rain Date.   
 

April 
 

April 3 - 4  “Good Old Days Parade”. Pacific Grove.   
  1 or more teams/wagon.  $.  
  Driver/cannoneer training and Mariposa 
  load out on Sunday. Contact Alan Ginos. 
 

April 16 - 18 Mariposa Civil War Days.  
  ACWA Battles & Encampment.  

  School day Friday.   Contact TBA. 
 

April 24 - 25 NCWA Tactical. Placerville.  
  Attend as individuals. 
 

May 
 

May 14 - 16 Gibson Ranch, Sacramento.  
  NCWA Battles & Encampment.  
  School day Friday.   Contact TBA. 
 

June 
 

June 26 - 27   Duncans Mills. CHAS weekend work  
  party. Contact Ted Miljevich. 
 

July 
 

July 2 - 4   38th Mohawk Valley Independence Day.  
  Graeagle, CA. CCWR.   
 

July 10 - 11   Duncans Mills. CHAS weekend work  

  party. Contact Ted Miljevich. 
 

July 17 - 18 Civil War Days at Duncans Mills.   
  CHAS Invitational. Battles & encamp.  
  2 teams, guns & support.  $$$$.  

  Maximum effort Contact Ted Miljevich. 

September 
 

Get your cool CHAS Gear! 
 

  Don‟t forget the Civil War Days t-shirts and CHAS 

mugs. Contact Mike  Johnson at  
3rdusmounted@warhorse.org for your purchases!   

$15.00 $15.00 $5.00 

Sept. 4 -  7 Ninth Annual Gold Rush Days. Old  
  Sacramento. CHAS living history &  
  encampment. 1 team/gun, support unit.  
  $$. Rotating attendance needed. 
  Contact Mike Sablan. 
 

Sept 18 - 19 Tres Pinos.   NCWA Living History. 

 

October 
 

Oct. 1 - 3  Kearny Park, Fresno. NCWA Invitational.  
  Battles & encampment . 2 teams & guns,  
  support units. School Day Friday. 
 

November 
 

Nov 13 - 14 Moorpark Farm, Moorpark. Richmond  
  Howitzers.   2 teams & guns. Battles  
  & encampment. School Day Friday. $. 
  

Nov 13  NCWA Civilian Forum.  
 

Nov 20  CHAS Weekend “Put-Away” Work Party. 
  Contact Alan Ginos. 

Sent in your reenlistment yet?! 

“ I am shocked that some people, adults included, 

need a sign to warn them to stay away from behind 

a 1200 lb. horse.” 
~ anon. 



 

2010 Committees 

Safety 
Mike Johnson     (916) 263-6155            phlypfer@jps.net 
 

Fundraising 
Donna Schulken   (209) 826-1611  dschulken@earthlink.net 
 

Materials/Acquisitions/Maintenance 
Alan Ginos     (925) 945-1502         adginos@hotmail.com 
 

Recruitment 
Wes Faubel     (530) 741-1259                 faubel@syix.com 
 

Bylaws/Rules 
Wes Faubel     (530) 741-1259                 faubel@syix.com 
 

Historical Educational/Archives 
Al Plocher 
 

Events 
Alan Ginos     (925) 945-1502         adginos@hotmail.com 

CALIFORNIA HISTORY ARTILLERY SOCIETY  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2010 

President 
Ted Miljevich   (650) 969-6569          chaselduce@aol.com 
 

Vice President  
John Boyd   (415) 924-4419    johnmboyd@earthlink.net  
 

Recording Secretary   
Scott Foster    (510) 792-7800     3rdartyscott@sbcglobal.net 
 

Corresponding Secretary 
 
 

Treasurer 
Mike Johnson   (916) 263-6155              phlypfer@jps.net 
 

Members at Large  
 

Roger Boling     (559) 627-3160      cwartificer@gmail.com 
Teri Moretti                                    morettitl@comcast.net 
 

Submissions for the next issue are due no later 

than February 24, 2010 

Military Commander 

Capt. Alan Ginos  (925)-945-1502   adginos@hotmail.com 

 

Military Executive Officer 

Wes Faubel     (530) 741-1259                 faubel@syix.com 
 

Sanitary Commission Commander 

Judith Boling (559) 627-3160  sancomlady@sbcglobal.net 

2010 Unit Command 

Chairman of the Board of the  
California Historical Artillery Society: 

Ted Miljevich 
 

Federal Employer I.D. #77-0480342 
Cal. Corp. # 2057897 

Important Web Addresses 

Civil War Days at Duncans Mills Web Site: 

http://www.civilwardays.net/           831-751-6978 
 

CHAS Web Site: 

http://www.warhorse.org 
 

Pacific Area Civil War Reenactors Members ~ 
 

American Civil War Association (ACWA) 
http://www.acwa.org/ 
 

American Civil War Society (ACWS) 
http://www.acws.net/ 
 

Civil War Re-enactment Society (CWRS)  
http://www.cwrs.info 
 

Comstock Civil War Reenactors (CCWR) 
http://www.ccwr.us/ 
 

Fort Tejon Historical Association (FTHA) 
http://www.forttejon.org/ 
 

National Civil War Association (NCWA) 
http://www.ncwa.org/ 
 

Reenactors of the American Civil War (RACW) 
http://www.cwrs.info 
 

War Between The States Historical Assn (WBSHA) 
http://www.wbsha.org/ 

Cannon’s Mouth  Vol. XV, No. 2 Copyright 2010 Cannon‟s Mouth.  
All rights reserved.  This publication may not be reprinted, in whole 
or in part, without permission. 
 

The Cannon’s Mouth is published monthly by the California Histori-
cal Artillery Society., a private, non-profit, educational organization 
dedicated to educating the public regarding the events and activities 
of United States Artillery (1840-1918).   Additional information may 
be obtained by visiting http://www.warhorse.org 
 

Opinions expressed in Cannon’s Mouth articles are those of the      
authors and do not necessarily reflect the views of the Editors, CHAS, 
its governing Board, membership, or anybody else. 

 

Contributed articles and photographs should be addressed to The 
Cannon’s Mouth, c/o M. Johnson, 334 Kevin Ct., Auburn, CA 95603, 
or e-mailed to mjohnson@cfsa.org.  Materials may also be submitted 
via CD or floppy disk (in PC format).  Submitted materials will not be 
returned unless by prior arrangement. 
 

Changes in mailing address should be submitted to:                
CHAS Recording Secretary, c/o S. Foster, 4446 Richmond Ave.,  
Fremont, Ca 94536 or e-mail to 3rdartyscott@sbcglobal.net. 

For CHAS Membership Information Contact: 
Wes Faubel     (530) 741-1259       faubel@syix.com 
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